BROADMEADOW INFANT AND NURSERY SCHOOL (7)

October

We've had a lovely and positive first half term, and the children are happily settled into their new year groups. I hope that your children have been sharing all the new facts they have been learning since September. We finished off the term will a lovely Harvest Festival at which the children sang many of their favourite songs.

To our families who will celebrate **Diwali**, we hope you have a wonderful time with family and friends. We hope the weather stays dry and everyone has a lovely half term.

PARENT AND TEACHER

We hope you enjoyed the chance to speak with your child's class teacher about how they have settled into their new class and the work they will be doing in the coming months.

Spring term meetings: Wednesday 1st March and Wednesday 8th March

SAFEGUARDING IN THE HOLIDAY

During the holidays, if you have any concerns about a child's welfare, you should call CASS on

0121 303 1888 for help.

They will offer help and support.

OPEN DAYS FOR RECEPTION 2023

Book your school tour via the link which is available on the website. This is an opportunity for parents to have a guided tour and ask questions.

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ broadmeadow-infant-and-nursery-schoolopen-evening-tickets-429560455887

Complete the Eventbrite booking form with your details.

Open days and times are as follows:

Tuesday 1st November 4:00-5:00 Monday 7th November 4:00:5:00

Time to fall back



clocks back one hour to standard time at 2 a.m. Sunday.

AP

REMEMBER, CLOCKS GO BACK NEXT

SUNDAY 30TH OCTOBER!

MONDAY 31ST OCTOBER

TRAINING DAY-SCHOOL IS CLOSED TO CHILDREN

SCHOOL RE-OPENS ON:

TUESDAY 1st NOVEMBER

<u>YEAR 2 INFANT to Y3 JUNIOR</u> <u>PLACES 2023</u>

Online admissions opened on **1 October 2022** for **Reception and Year 2-3** (Infant to Junior) admissions in September 2023.

Applications can be made online through the <u>Birmingham City Council website</u> until the **final deadline of 15 January , 2023**

Please note as 16 April 2023 is a Sunday, offers will be sent on Monday 17 April

Please contact **Annette Kemp** via the school office (0121 464 4266) on Wednesday or Thursday if you need any further assistance to log on to complete admissions forms.

School will be closed from Saturday 22nd October –Monday 31st October

The school will be shut over half term holiday. The break allows us to have essential maintenance and repair work on the buildings and the grounds.

For important messages please use office@brdmedoi.bham.sch.uk, which will be monitored. Telephone calls will not be monitored during the holiday.

HANDWASHING

We've noticed an increase in illness in the last 2 weeks. Good hygiene, especially handwashing for 20 seconds, will really make a difference.

LEARNING AUTUMN 2

I hope that your children have been sharing all the new facts they have been learning since September. Knowledge Organisers for next half term will tell you the books ,authors, words and facts the children are learning.

Nursery and Reception: Celebrations

Year 1: Toys

Year 2: Buildings and Structures

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS

On **Friday 4th November** all children will have their individual photograph taken during the school day. Please make sure that they are in uniform and looking smart. Please book and give consent on the portal link sent on the XPRESSIONS app.

TRAINEE

We have welcomed Miss Abbie Holden who is a trainee BA 3 teacher through BCU. She is based in 1A and is being supervised and mentored by Mrs Alebon

CRIME PREVENTION, SAFEGUARDING, BEHAVIOUR AND SECURITY - CCTV

We would like to remind all parents that we have CCTV cameras operating across the whole site and focused on all the entrance gates and playgrounds. There is a camera in the foyer. The information is shown on screens in both offices and records on to DVD recorders. The cameras are monitored over the holidays.